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RECOMMENDED ACTION 
 

To authorize the President and CEO to enter into a contract with Dorado Design and 

Construction, Inc., for the construction of the LBT1 Battery-Electric Bus (BEB) Charging Station 

Expansion Project to support the 14 BEBs in production. 

 

STAFF REPRESENTATIVE 
 

James Scott, Executive Director/VP, Maintenance and Infrastructure 
 

BACKGROUND 
 

Long Beach Transit (LBT) has taken several steps to become a sustainable transit agency and is 

transitioning to a zero-emission fleet. 

 

On November 7, 2019, LBT’s Board of Directors authorized the President and CEO to exercise 

contract options with BYD Motors, Inc. BYD Coach and Bus LLC and enter into an agreement 

to procure 14 Battery-Electric Buses (BEBs), including charging stations for plug-in electric 

charging.  

 

To support the aforementioned bus procurement, 14 new charging stations need to be 

installed. These new charging stations will be located along the west wall of the bus yard. 

 

P2S Engineering (P2S) assisted in the project with construction design for installation of the 

charging stations. The construction plans for the finalized project were approved by the City of 

Long Beach on January 15, 2021. 

 

The construction plans consist of the necessary electrical and civil construction details of the 

site to allow the electrical connectivity of the new charging stations to the nearby power station.  

 

This contract will provide the electrical wiring and site construction work necessary to install and 

connect power to the 14 charging stations.  

  

The completed project will add 14 electric bus charging stations, increasing LBT’s electric bus 

charging station capacity to 24 chargers within the LBT1 bus depot.   

This project is expected to be completed in 60 days after the notice to proceed is given to the 

contractor. 

 

PROCUREMENT 
LBT issued an Invitation for Bid (IFB) to 247 firms and received 12 qualified bids. The 12 bids 

were reviewed and deemed responsive and compliant. 

 

Dorado Design and Construction, Inc., located in Pasadena, California, was the lowest bidder 

and was found to responsive and compliant by LBT’s Purchasing department at a cost of 

$236,284.  




